						March 12, 2019
Be it remembered that the Versailles Town Council met for their regular monthly meeting on March 12, 2019. Council members Steve Mathes and Roxanne Meyer and attorney Larry Eaton were present. The Pledge was recited, and minutes from the pervious meeting read and approved.
Jim Busteed asked the council what they planned to do if 300 people showed up for the third fire territory hearing to be held March 13, at the town hall.  Mr. Busteed asked if everyone would be permitted to enter if the room reaches maximum capacity.  Council president Steve Mathes noted that the council had attempted to hold the meeting at a larger venue, but there was not adequate time to advertise the change, so the meeting must be held at the town hall as initially advertised.  Mr. Busteed stated that the meeting should be cancelled if the town hall reaches capacity and some attendees are not permitted to enter.  Attorney Larry Eaton noted that the meeting has to be held at the time and place originally advertised in order to complete the process by the end of March. The town is in compliance with the state statute, and should the room reach capacity, it is not required to allow additional attendees to enter.  
Fire Chief Ben Sieverding reported 48 calls since the last town council meeting. Chief Sieverding noted that two new recruits were finishing FF I & 11 courses, and he has received two new applications for the department.
Superintendent Kevin Hensley reported that Mike Holman Excavating will be starting on the sewer project in the next couple of weeks.  The project needs to be completed by October, and Mike estimates it will take 120-160 days depending on the weather. The driveway at 150 Cori Lane has been repaired.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Marshal Joe Mann reported a minor accident on Perry Street.  The storm drain was clogged with leaves, filled up with water, and someone drove through it and got stuck. The new camera system will possibly ben installed at the police department starting March 13. Marshal Mann gave updates on ordinance violations, and noted that there were a lot of cars that are unplated or have expired plates.
Attorney Larry Eaton stated that the ditch by Friendship State Bank is owned by the bank, but should belong to the town. Attorney Eaton will speak with the bank to see if they would be willing to give it to the town.  Steve Mathes asked if Attorney Eaton has heard anything from the state park regarding the sewer meter.  Attorney Eaton has not heard from anyone from the park. Kevin will get the monthly usage reports for Larry.
Roxanne presented a check from Mainstreet for $200 for rental of storage space at the town hall.  The Mainstreet beautification committee met and talked about possible community service projects.  The committee has started an “I wish this were” campaign and will speak with property owners about possible improvements to empty properties. 
April 15 is the grant cycle deadline for RSRF.  The town will submit a gran request for toddler playground fencing.  Jeff Hafft is getting a quote for LED fixtures and new globes for the street lights. Steve signed the contracts for the youth league and concessions, Tammy and Shawn Halcomb need to sign as well.  
With no further business coming before the council, the meeting adjourned at 7:33 p.m.
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